

Executive Minutes 9-29

Advisor's Report:

Unmute microphones in senate meetings

President's Report:

Senate involvement is impressive. They are new though so we should guide them and help them write legislation.

We don't know what happened to the Accent and UHC donations even though we made a donation to them last year.

Counseling survey will be sent out today.

Right now, all we need to start posting on Canvas is our videos.

We might not be able to buy polos and name tags given our shortened funds.

President's Retreat Summary:

Brooks: Retreat was productive. Main takeaways are that OSGA has a new rubric for outstanding institutions. The list is full of things we should probably implement in our own SGA. We are also not allowed to proxy vote in the senate.

Peebles: Cost of OSGA Fall Congress is reduced because it's going to be held online.

SGA Committee Development: Moved by Vice President Brooks

Brooks: We should send out a web form to our senators so that they can read committee descriptions and sign up for their committees.

Alexander: wants to rewrite our election processes in our constitution with the help of VP Brooks.

Constitutional Revisions: Moved by Parliamentarian Alexander

Alexander: The first thing we want to do is hold a supreme court meeting so that our justices can look through our constitution and make necessary revisions. We would like to do it within the next week.

Senate Equipment: Moved by Vice President Brooks

Peebles: We are short about \$2,000 relative to last year and it doesn't seem necessary to purchase polos and name tags.

Alexander: We should revisit this before OSGA Spring Congress so that we look uniform when we attend.

SGA Online Communications: Moved by VP Brooks

Peebles: All executive board members have received invitations to add to our canvas but we should communicate with each other before we make changes to it. Ginger London needs a list of all current students so that they can be enrolled.

Recording Quality; keep on top of unmuting microphones so that we are audible in our video recordings. Having one microphone for the senate isn't working so far so we need to consider an alternative. We need to think about establishing a social media presence to engage with the student body.

Brooks: There isn't any red tape that would keep us from building an account.

Alexander: Instagram, Facebook, and Twitter are our top three prospective platforms on which to build an account.

Counseling on Campus: Moved by VP Brooks

Peebles: is going to send out Gabi Burk's survey to the student body to get more responses so that we can talk about the responses in the future.

Supreme Court Appointments: Moved by Treasurer Melendez

Alexander: We have one position open and we are considering Genevive Gordon as well as Claire Smith.

Melendez: Have we considered freshmen for the position?

Alexander: We have not yet but we probably will.

Money Delays: Moved by Treasurer Melendez

Peebles: We have lost our passed legislation that would donate money to the Accent and UHC.

Melendez: Kelli Monroe has emailed Treasurer Melendez an update on the matter and it is almost figured out. The PO's were sent out and we shouldn't have any trouble using our funds from last year.

Legislation List: Moved by Parliamentarian Alexander

Peebles: We want to make a list of legislation to be made. Sodexo emails, GPA limit for SGA etc. are areas of interest.

Alexander: There's a broad GPA requirement that rules all clubs and organizations.

Brooks: OSGA dues need to be written into legislation.

Peebles: outdoor amenities and sexual relationships are other areas of interest

Alexander: Other areas of interest include health services, notification requirements for schedule and professor changes, and feminine products should be available in restrooms on campus. We also need to think about BLM legislation. OU also passed legislation to cancel classes on election day to facilitate student voting.

Alexander: We could make a public web form for senators to input legislation ideas

Open Discussion and Announcements: Moved by Treasurer Melendez

Shores: Do we plan on advertising to students that we have open zoom meetings?

Peebles: has an email drafted. We also need to make sure that we have a working link before we send it out.

Melendez: Do we need a hard copy of the UHC Bill passed last year?

Shores: We have one but we shouldn't need it to get the funds to UHC.

Alexander: We could consider Daniel Buster to be our sergeant at arms.

O'zee: Are we going to meet on November 3?

Alexander: No, we want to encourage voting.